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Speedwell House

To all residents of William Street


Speedwell Street

Oxford

OX1 1NE

Tel: 01865 815700

Fax: 01865 815085

05 July 2006

My ref: CJR/12.5.6.13
  
Direct line: 01865 815575

Please ask for: Craig Rossington

craig.rossington@oxfordshire.gov.uk

Dear Resident

Important information about parking plans for William Street

Please find enclosed with this letter a consultation pack relating to the county council’s proposals for the introduction of a controlled parking zone (CPZ) in the Marston South area.  The CPZ proposals for the whole area have undergone some revision over the past few months in light of the responses to the initial CPZ questionnaire in March.  However, the proposals for William Street in particular have been changed considerably in response to comments raised by residents about the original proposals shown to the New Marston (South) Residents’ Association.

We therefore felt it would be useful to send this supplementary note to William Street residents explaining the range of issues that have been raised and how the county council has responded to them by changing the parking proposals for William Street.  This note explains:

· How we have consulted people so far 

· What will be achieved by the scheme we have developed over the past few months in response to that consultation

· What the next stages in the consultation process are.

Consultation Process

What consultation is a Highway Authority like the county council required to carry out in order to introduce a Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ)?

Ctd. Over

Richard Dudding  
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Director for Environment & Economy  
Head of Transport
Formal Consultation

Residents and all those affected by a proposal for a CPZ must be given a formal chance by the council to comment on that proposal.  As a minimum, this involves placing notices in the local paper, putting up temporary notices in the street and making plans available for viewing at various locations (e.g. libraries).  As well as doing these things, we will also be sending copies of the plans and other documents to every household and business in the area to make it is as easy as possible for people to comment.  The package that is enclosed with this note is part of the formal consultation on the CPZ scheme for Marston South.

Comments received from this consultation will then be presented to a council committee which must show that it has properly considered them before a decision is made about whether or not to introduce the CPZ.
Informal Consultation
The consultation carried out in Marston South so far has been “informal” and has included the initial questionnaire, correspondence, meetings with residents and so on.  The purpose of the informal consultation has been to ensure as far as possible that a CPZ scheme for the area would meet council objectives and be supported by local residents when it is formally consulted on.

Only one scheme can be presented to residents at this formal consultation stage, so it is important that the council is confident that the scheme it presents will work and reflects residents’ wishes as much as possible.

Hasn’t the Residents’ Association consultation shown that a ‘Minimum Impact Scheme’ (MIS) is the one preferred by William Street residents?  Why is the county council ignoring the results of this survey?

The New Marston (South) Residents’ Association (RA) sent a questionnaire to people living in the area (including William Street) in May this year.  This questionnaire gave information about an MIS and what was at that time the latest version of the county council’s plans for the CPZ in William Street.  Based on this information, 31 William Street households (out of a total of 78 in the street) responded, 28 of which stated that they preferred an MIS for the street.

The council has taken the results of that survey (and all the other representations made by William Street residents about the CPZ proposals) very seriously and has subsequently significantly improved its parking proposals for the street.  As explained below, we have listened to all the concerns raised by residents and as far as possible have addressed them in our new proposals.

The new proposed scheme

The scheme outlined in the enclosed formal consultation package is a new scheme.  It is significantly different from the scheme we presented to residents in May and which residents responded to through the Residents’ Association questionnaire.

The new scheme would:

· Remove commuter parking from William Street

· Provide at least as many parking spaces for residents as there are now

· Keep the pavements much clearer for pedestrians

· Require people to park more neatly

What would the proposed scheme look like?

The scheme would involve the following in William Street:

· Double yellow lines where they are needed to keep the turning area and junction clear. Double yellow lines or white “access protection” lines would be provided across driveways. 

· Parking bays marked out with narrow dashed white lines, partly on the pavement, partly on the road, along the length of the street (except where there are double yellow lines).

· Small sign plates mounted on existing lampposts and a maximum of five new signposts with small sign plates would be required to meet the signing regulations.  It may be possible to reduce the number of new sign posts to even fewer than five, but this would be determined in detail on site if the scheme is introduced.

· No signs at the entrance to the street.

Will there be enough space for all residents to park in the street?

Yes – in fact the proposed layout would allow slightly more space for parking than there is at the moment.

Won’t there be a forest of new signposts?

The proposed layout includes in total a maximum of just five new signposts (with small sign plates) along the whole length of the street. This is equivalent to around 1 post on one side of the road every 60 metres.  The other small sign plates needed would be mounted on the existing lampposts.

What is a minimum impact scheme (MIS)?
An MIS is a type of controlled parking zone that would involve the following in William Street:

· Double yellow lines where they are needed to keep the turning area and junction clear. Double yellow lines or white “access protection” lines would be provided across driveways where requested by residents.

· Two signs at the entrance to the street, warning drivers that they are entering a residents-only parking zone.

· Small sign plates mounted on existing lampposts along the street to remind drivers that they are in a residents-only parking zone.

· No parking bays marked on the road.

Why isn’t the council consulting on a minimum impact scheme?

The council can only consult on one scheme at this formal consultation stage.  As engineers and transport planners, we have to put forward the scheme we feel is best, as well as trying to put forward a scheme that residents will support.

We feel strongly that the scheme we are proposing is significantly better than an MIS, because it will reclaim the pavements for pedestrians by guaranteeing a minimum clear width of pavement along the length of William Street.  An MIS will not achieve this.  Having taken advice from our engineering consultants and our Disability Equality Advisers, we are therefore confident that the scheme we are proposing is the right one.

In addition, the consultation we have done so far strongly suggests that residents want a scheme that:

· Provides at least as much parking space as is currently available

· Minimises new signs and lines

The scheme we are proposing has been designed in response to these wishes.  

In summary, the scheme outlined in the enclosed formal consultation package would:

· Remove commuter parking from William Street

· Provide at least as many parking spaces as there are now

· Minimise signs and lines by keeping the number of separate parking bays and associated signposts to an absolute minimum for a scheme with bays

· Keep the pavements much clearer for pedestrians

· Require people to park more neatly

I don’t agree that it is important to keep the pavement clear.  Why is it so important?

As a council, we have to think about everyone who might visit the street or might live there in the future – not just the people who are living there now.  With an ageing population, there will be an increasing number of people whose mobility is impaired and who will not be willing or able to get off the pavement between two parked cars, walk or wheel along the road, and then get back onto the pavement between two parked cars.  If cars are parked close together (as they are often likely to be), such a manoeuvre would be impossible for a wheelchair user.

The clear pavement widths in our proposed scheme are enough for a wheelchair user, buggy or mobility scooter to get through.

The need to keep pavements clear for pedestrians is supported by Living Streets (the national pedestrians’ association) and Department for Transport guidance.  Please visit the following web pages for more information:

http://www.livingstreets.org.uk/page.php?pageid=466&currentPage=1
http://www.dft.gov.uk/stellent/groups/dft_mobility/documents/page/dft_mobility_503282-03.hcsp#P121_20234
If you do not have access to the internet, we would be happy to provide you with a printout of these pages – just get in touch using the number at the top of this letter.

What happens next?

Please read Gill Foster’s letter and the rest of the information in the enclosed package carefully before completing and returning the questionnaire.

We will consider all responses to the formal consultation before a decision is made at the council’s Transport Implementation Committee on 6th October 2006.

If you have any questions about issues raised in this letter, please get in touch with me.  For all other enquiries about the consultation on the CPZ proposals, please call the CPZ FREEPHONE number (0800 7315189).

Yours faithfully

Craig Rossington

Senior Transport Planner
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